From: Jeff Murphy Facilities Director Faith Baptist Church

To: Church and School Families

Re: Cleaning practices and products update for Coronavirus concerns

Dear FBC and FBS families,

I am aware that many of you have questions and concerns in light of the coronavirus news and about how we clean, as well as are the cleaning products we use effective. Over the past 4 years we have put a real effort into improving the level of cleanliness in our buildings; from the equipment we use to the rotation and how often areas are cleaned. We have added special equipment that is designed to do the most effective level of cleaning possible. We now have two floor scrubber units which clean and extract and we also have recently purchased an electrostatic sanitizer. These items are used daily in our cleaning routines. The products we use are specific for industrial use and are used by schools, hospitals, public facilities, etc.

Our main cleaner and sanitizer is EnvirOx H2Orange2 concentrate 117 Sanitizer/Virucide (product data sheet included). This product we use in the cleaning of our bathrooms, tables and chairs, desk, furniture, hard surface floors, toys, and equipment. We wash these areas and items daily, after cleaning we spray them using the same product in our sanitizer equipment and allow everything to air dry as per the manufacturer instructions. We vacuum and clean all surfaces in classrooms daily, after cleaned classrooms are sprayed with sanitizer. Our hard surface floors are all cleaned daily, for this we use our floor scrubbing equipment. We clean and sanitize all water fountains daily as well as trash cans. We sanitize door handles, coat racks and other furniture items daily.

We have Able Industries representatives assist us in the training of our cleaning staff in cleaning procedures and products. In light of the coronavirus concerns I reached out to Able Industries to come and evaluate our cleaning practices and procedures to see if there was anything we needed to be doing differently or that we were not doing properly that we could correct. They observed that we are doing everything we should be doing to provide a clean and healthy facility. They did make a recommendation that we could incorporate disinfecting along with our sanitizing. The product recommended for this is used in hospitals operating rooms, ICU units, nursing homes, and many more facilities. The product is Chlorinated Sanitizing and Disinfecting Tablets (product data sheet included) which are used to make the solution which we can use in our sanitizer equipment to treat all areas. We have decided to add this product and step to our daily cleaning schedules. We are also adding the sanitizing and disinfecting procedure to include our playground equipment as well.

We will continue to monitor the coronavirus alerts and updates and will stay commented to providing a clean and healthy facility for all ministries of Faith Baptist Church and the people of those ministries. I hope this information will be helpful and informative for you, and should you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact me.

In Christ,

Jeff Murphy